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JUNE EVENTS

1st Prime Rib at Council Home
2nd Ladies U-Knighted

Council & Columbus Club Meetings
5th Family Buffet
9th Officers & Chairmen

Spaghetti Dinner at CH
12th KnightLife Deadline
15th Prime Rib at Council Home
19th Fathers’ Day Breakfast

Father’s Day Luau
16th Council Meeting
23rd     Spaghetti Dinner at CH
26th KofC Day at Nats Game
27th Fourth Degree Meeting
28th Board Meeting

   KNIGHT OF THE MONTH
This month’s Knight of the Month has taken on one of our

positions that we have needed filled for the last few years and he
will need help to get us back on track with the Right To Life
program. He has taken up our call for Brothers to get active and
I ask that you join him to bring the Right To Life Program back
as one of our best programs. It will help if all that are willing to
get active with this program would contact William Johnson @
(703) 273-0797 or (202) 842-4420.

Congratulations Bill for being June’s Knight of the Month.

FAMILY OF THE MONTH
As we move to the end of this fraternal year I would like to take

a moment to recognize a family that has been giving a lot of time
and effort to the Knights of Columbus. Lots of the work that they
have done over the last three years has been done behind the
scenes and has taken them around the state. I know that they enjoy
the time they spend with their Brother Knights and families and
have made many friends over these years. I hope that all of my
Brothers here at E.D.W. will let our Worthy District Deputy
Joseph Bush, his lovely wife Rosemarie and their daughter Kate
feel welcome here and invite them to join us for our events over
the years to come. This will be Joe’s last year as our District
Deputy and he has done many things for us and his other Councils
with much help from his family. So if you should see Joe or his
family please thank them for their past three years and let them
know we will still consider them part of our extended family here
at E.D.W.

WANTED:
DIRECTORY CHAIRMAN

I still have had no volunteers. If you have computer
capabilities and have an interest in getting involved with your
council, please contact the Grand Knight or me. There is a
need for a new membership directory now. I have produced
the last two council directories and while there is great
satisfaction in doing so, there comes a time when someone
new is needed to step up for continuing progress of our
council. This is not a one man effort, however, as several
brother knights were involved, as noted on page 42 of the
current directory. I will turn over all of the necessary back
ground information needed for someone to take over and I
will assist with the transition. Contact Grand Knight Art
Gamotis or myself, Bill Campbell, by phone at 703-569-
0646, or to kcbillc@aeitv.net.

WANTED:

KNIGHTLIFE EDITOR
By Art Gamotis, GK

This is no drill! As stated last month, our current editor will
soon be unable to continue. The KnightLife cannot be edited
from a hospital. We really need to get a volunteer replacement in
a hurry.

The job is not that difficult. It is extremely helpful and
valuable if you have a computer and e-mail. Every  month the
contributors send articles to the editor around the 12th of the
month. The editor prints up a hard copy of all the articles,
compiles the articles onto a floppy disk (or CD), makes up a list
of the Month’s Events and corrections for the monthly calendar,
then gets the info to McCabe’s Printing Group on, or preferably
prior to, the 15th of the month.

Several days later, McCabe’s faxes a proof to EDW, the editor
proofreads it, checks it with Brett and Betty and then sends the
necessary corrections back to McCabe’s, usually by fax. Bob
Muschamp then takes over, getting it addressed and delivered to
the Post Office

Please let me know that you can help, or contact Neil Campbell
at 703-356-2099, or campnv@verizon.net for more details.



KNIGHT LIFE2

SICK AND RECOVERING
Please remember the following members and their families in your daily prayers. If

you have time, give them a call or drop them a note.

Jamison Cain
Marie Cotte
Mrs. Peggy DiNunzio
Eleanor Dougherty
Fr. Louis Gagnard
Jack Griffin
Ann Herrick

Claude R. Jenkins
Mrs. John Kramer
Ian McGowan
Paul O’Brien
Jim Puglisi, PSD
Gene Rutherford, PGK

COUNCIL OFFICERS 2004-2005
Grand Knight: Art Gamotis .................. 703-448-0332
Chaplains: Fr. Louis Gagnard .............. 703-243-6707
Fr. Joseph Giordano ............................ 703-528-3800
Dep. Grand Knight: James Walthall ..... 703-241-5815
Chancellor: Kenny Goss, Jr. PGK ........ 703-448-0332
Recorder: Vince Long ......................... 703-536-5956
Fin. Secretary: Jerry Garren ............... 703-289-9480
Treasurer: Tom Galvin ........................ 703-532-8498
Advocate: Frank McCleskey ............... 703-532-5465
Lecturer:
Warden: John Walls ....................... 703-241-1585
Guards: John Pfundstein ................ 703-455-9112

Tom Gavin ....................... 703-281-1434
OPEN

Trustees:  George Kirby, PGK ............. 703-532-2927
Bob Cashman, PGK .......... 703-356-4149
Jim Holland, PGK ............. 703-533-1550

6-Point Program: James Walthall ....... 703-241-5815
Church Activities: George Kirby .......... 703-532-2927
Community Activities: John Cormany . 703-876-4654
Council Activities: Dave Kreer ........... 703-243-6867
Fraternal Activities: Leo Maimone ..... 703-379-0582
Youth Activities: Mike Bauer, PGK ..... 703-204-9189
Fraternal Benefits Advisors:
Robert J. Canter, Jr., FICF, LUTCF ........ 301-952-0180
Robert A. Monagan, PGK, FIC .............. 301-758-1155
Stephen M. Clites .............................. 240-375-1372

Committee Chairmen:
Advertising:   Bill Campbell ................ 703-569-0646
Blood Drive:   Bob Muschamp ............ 703-237-8475
Charity:   Art Gamotis ......................... 703-448-0332
500 Club:   Ken Goss, Jr., PGK ........... 703-448-0332
K.C.I.C:   Jim Holland, PGK ................. 703-533-1550
KOVAR:   OPEN
Ladies U-Knighted: Nanette O’Neill ..... 703-237-1791
Right to Life: Bill Johnson ................. 703-273-0797
Waiters: Bob Muschamp ................... 703-237-8475
KnightLife Editor: Neil Campbell ........ 703-356-2099
Special Activities: Dave Kreer ........... 703-243-6867
Organ Donor Chairman: Jerry Garren . 703-289-9480
Membership: A. J. Valinote ................ 703-671-9654
Retention: Jim Holland ...................... 703-533-1550

COLUMBUS CLUB 2004

Grand Knight: Art Gamotis .................. 703-448-0332
Dep. Grand Knight: James Walthall ..... 703-241-5815
President: Bill Lillis ........................... 703-369-0267
Vice President: Jay Burns ................. 703-527-0557
Secretary: Mike Bauer, PGK .............. 703-204-9189
Treasurer: Owen Beirne, Jr ................ 703-237-3531
Asst.Treasurer: Neil Campbell .......... 703-356-2099
Director: Kenny Goss, Jr., PGK .......... 703-448-0332
Director: Mike Kearney ..................... 703-532-0321
Director: George Kirby, PGK .............. 703-532-2927
Director: Bob Moffitt .......................... 703-492-2544
Director: Tim Walthall ....................... 703-525-6245
Club Manager: Brett Chamberlin ........ 703-536-9656
Office Manager: Betty Florence ......... 703-536-9656
Pool (May-August) ............................ 703-536-7578
Camp: OPEN

IN CASE OF ILLNESS OR DEATH CALL

Jerry Garren ...................................... 703-289-9480
Council Office .................................... 703-241-4018
Council Home .................................... 703-241-4598

Knight Life is published monthly by the Edward

Douglass White Council #2473, Knights of

Columbus. 5115 Little Falls Road, Arlington, VA

22207-1899. Opinions expressed are those of the

author and do not necessarily reflect those of

Edward Douglass White Council or the Knights of

Columbus. Comments should be directed to the

Grand Knight.

GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE
June brings us to the end of another Fraternal year and I would like to thank all of those

who helped me and your other Worthy Officers get though this year. We have had many
events this past year. Some have become very successful over the years such as the
Thanksgiving Day Charity Meals and the Blood Drives but there are still many opportu-
nities for our Council to get active with our Parishes and communities. Some things
might take a little extra effort but some times just a phone call to the council office to
let us know of something that needs done for your Parish or someone in need and we can
find the way to get the job done. We are blessed with a beautiful Council Home and
facilities but let us remember our first charge as a Knight is CHARITY and we should find
ways that we can help the needy like maybe bringing a family that may need help to supper
club or family buffet or breakfast so they can share in our blessings.

The summer months also bring many more of our members and families up to the
Council with the pools open and the grounds being used for more events, so I ask that you
take the time to make all our new members and their families feel welcome. This is also
a great time to get to know members that may have been members for many years but only
join us for some of our summer events. Who knows but maybe they just don’t know many
of us and we just need to made them welcome.

July will bring us into a new Fraternal year and some new Council Officers that will
need your input so your Council will doing the things that you will proud of and will be
willing to be active with. I hope that you will pray for me and your officers that we be
guided by our Lord so that we can better serve you and the Knights.

Vivat Jesus
Art Gamotis
Grand Knight

FRATERNAL BENEFITS
By Robert J. Canter, Jr., FICF, LUTCF

Robert A. Monagan, PGK, FIC

WILL YOU BE READY?

Will you be ready to change occupations when you reach your company’s mandatory
retirement age?  If you do not have an adequate monthly income at that time, there’s a
good chance that you will be working at low-paying, part-time jobs just to maintain a
decent standard of living.

Well over 50% of the people who retire need supplemental income because they find
that their retirement benefits and company pension plan cannot keep u with inflation and
ever-rising costs of living.  And no one wants to drastically reduce their standard of living
after they’ve spent their working years trying to raise it.

We want you to enjoy your retirement years in dignity.  Let me help you plan to be
comfortable.  Call me today for an appointment.
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FINANCIAL SECRETARY’S REPORT
By FS Jerry Garren, PGK

Since becoming the Financial Secretary, I have noticed that a
number of Brother Knights have allowed their membership
status to lapse because of non-payment of their annual dues. This
has become increasingly problematic, because the Council must
pay a “per capita assessment” to the State and Supreme Council.
In combination with the monthly Knight Life mailing and the
quarterly dues notices that go unpaid, each delinquent member
costs the Council approximately $35 each year. This very topic
was the subject of a significant dues increase while I served as
your Grand Knight last year.

My analysis of this issue has resulted in one significant
finding: The vast majority of our delinquent members are only
First Degree members and appear to have joined to take advan-
tage of EDW’s facilities (e.g., the swimming pool or our summer
camp) only to allow their membership to fall in arrears after their
children are no longer of age to have interest in EDW’s facilities.
While I recognize that the Council has benefited from these “wet
members” (those who join solely for the purpose of utilizing the
pool) in the short term, we all should exercise care when
proposing a candidate for membership to ensure that new mem-
bers do not end up costing us significantly in the long run.

Moreover, we should all be aware that membership retention
begins amongst those Brother Knights who sponsor new mem-
bers. Considering all of the forgoing, I will begin publishing in
the August issue of the Knight Life the names of those Knights
who have fallen more than one year in arrears. I want everyone to
know that my intent is NOT to embarrass anyone. In fact, I am
advising the membership (including delinquents) of my intent
well in advance of publishing the list. By publishing the names of
Brother Knights who are delinquent, I hope that our members will
recognize some of those names and help them get back into the
fold. (There are other options…if you know someone who is in
arrears, please call me to discuss them.)

I am saddened to announce the death of Brothers Ira Protz, John
Amorosi and Edward Steigelman.  Please keep them in your prayers.

RETIREES’ CORNER
June 2005

Jerry Kornieck

703-356-3038

jeromeak@juno.com

Do you want a break of the everyday chores? Come and join us
on Wednesday at 10:30 in the Council Home Bar. We discuss
everything from local parishes, diocese, places to eat, points
of interest in the area, bible verses, personal views of current

events, everything good, everything bad and a few things in
between. If getting to and from is a problem let us know and

we may be able to work something out.

Members’ Birthdays
Felix Buczkowski, Walter Burnett, Ed Donaldson, James E.

Dougherty, Tom Pace, and Edmund A. Sajeski..
Wives’ Birthdays

Helen Hughes, Laurie Hunter, Janice Kelliher, Mary
Kowalski, and Mary C. Martin.

Widows’ Birthdays
Joan Gibbons & Mary Lock

Anniversaries
Bob & Janet Banasik, Shirley & Walter Burnett, Edna & James

Dougherty and Betty & Jerry Kornieck
Convalescing

Jim Dougherty and Joe Valentino,
Information

Our thanks to Betty Kornieck,  Sy Rougeux , Gwynn
Tierney, Russ Martiin, Charley Magee, Mike Kelliher

and Bob Brown and all other contributors for and their help
on the April party, which 45 people  attended.

What 5 odd numbers. will add up to 30?
Worldly News

Take time to play, it is the secret of perpetual youth.
Remember all of us in your prayers

FFFFFAAAAATHER/DAUGHTERTHER/DAUGHTERTHER/DAUGHTERTHER/DAUGHTERTHER/DAUGHTER
DINNER DANCEDINNER DANCEDINNER DANCEDINNER DANCEDINNER DANCE

SundaySundaySundaySundaySunday, June 12, June 12, June 12, June 12, June 12

6:00 pm to 9:00 pm

MenuMenuMenuMenuMenu
Mexican Buffet – Fajitas, Tacos, and Chicken Fingers

Dads & Daughters (10 and older) $10.00
Daughters (Under 10) $6.00

Dancing and Door Prizes!!!
Don’t miss this fun evening!
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CLASSIFIED:  LOOKING FORE
PROSPECTIVE K OF C GOLF

MEMBERS
Wanted:  Golfers. Talent not necessary. Occasionally re-

ferred to as “Prayer Group”, because we all pray for our games.
Must have sense of humor, and if not, your game may help you
get it.  May want to be humble, because game sometimes has
humbling effect on people. Golf handicap gives you no special
parking privilege. Final fore has no connection to basketball.
One rule we have is to not use a tee on the fairway to improve a
lie, which incidentally is prohibited by the Eighth Command-
ment.

If interested in knowing more details about future daily
outings, trips or other things about group, feel free to call Larry
O’Brien at 703-978-5651 (evenings and weekends).

500 CLUB NEWS
The 500 Club drawing was held on May 12, 2005 in the Old

Council Home.  The following 500 Club Members were win-
ners:

No. Name
492 Dennis McLaughlin
381 Margaret Kemp
211 Dorothy Bowers
447 John Halpin

Congratulations everyone! John was the big winner.
We have many open numbers. The profits from the 500 Club

are transferred to our Building Fund. Open numbers mean less
money in the Building Fund.

The next drawing will be held in June. Call Kenny Goss, Jr. at
703-448-0332 for details.

LADIES U-KNIGHTED
Starting this month, the Ladies U-Knighted will meet on the

first Thursday of each month. The time and place have not
changed. As before, we will meet at 7:30 p.m. in the Council
Home. All women are invited to attend.

DUPLICATE BRIDGE
By Bernie Oetjen

The K of C Bridge Club has a weekly duplicate bridge game in
the Main Hall  (usually) of the Main Activities Building at 7:00
p.m. sharp on Monday evenings.  We have two sections:  the Open
Game and a 299er Game, the latter limited to players with less
than 300 masterpoints.   All members and guests are welcome.

Attention:  No games on May 30th or July 4th because of the
Holiday Picnics.

Congratulations to last month’s “Players of the Month” Ken
Davis and David Fleischer and to all of our other winners:

Open Game

Jean Levin and Carolyn Gibson
Ken Davis and David Fleischer              (3)
Madan Nanda and Jack Hall
Ed Lewis and Don Geerhart
Mike Cheng and Helen Cheng
Betty Bursey and Casandra Smith

299er Game

Jerry Kornieck and J. Robert Brown
Dick & Jean Verdow
Debbie Branch and Cindy Santelli             (2)
Gerand & Frances Brannon
George Hawkes and Mark McEnerney
Pyllis Kurle and Edith Kearsey

CELL PHONE DRIVE

In the spirit of charity for people in our community, The
Ladies-U Knighted will be collecting used cell phones for
TACTS (The Arlington County Temporary Shelter). Cell phones,
even without service can be used to call 911.  TACTS distributes
phones to individuals who may be in danger. There is an ongoing
need for donations and each one is tax deductible. There will be
a box in The Council Home for this purpose from now until the
end of 2005. If you or anyone you know has an old cell phone,
please remember that phone could save someone’s life.  Thank
you.
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  K of C Sport Fishing Club    

             Presents                  

FFIIFFTTHH    AANNNNUUAALL    FFAATTHHEERR’’SS    DDAAYY    LLUUAAUU  

Featuring 

A Pig Roast Feast 

SUNDAY, JUNE 19, 2005 

5:00 PM until ????? 

Rain or Shine 

$15.00 per Adult 

$7.50 per Child 12 and under 

 

Serving pig barbeque on a first-come, first-served basis until pig is gone. 

MIRACLE ON LITTLE FALLS ROAD
Nowadays, construction projects seem to last forever. How-

ever, Dusty Rhodes and two professional carpenters, ably as-
sisted by Director Mike Kearney, Mike McMorrow, Rob Moore,
and John Thompson, essentially built a handicapped ramp to the
Council Home in two days! Some work was done ahead of time,
and the handrails and some other work were finished later, but the
ramp itself all went up in two days! Our congratulations and thanks
to all the workers for a great job.

COME, ENJOY
by Scotty Skotek

Our new ramp at the Council Home now makes both buildings
accessible.Please get the word out and let people know that
everyone can now enjoy our facilities.

If anyone has equipment they are no longer using, please
consider donating it to EDW. We would be happy to accept
donations of wheelchairs, walkers, crutches, and canes which
could be used by members and families who need them to take
advantage of our new ramp. We will come to your house to pick
up the equipment if you desire. Call Scotty Skotek at 703-916-
9320 or evenings at 703-536-9656 Ext. 3.

Jamie Cain officially opens the new ramp with Mike McMorrow looking on Dusty Rhodes and Mike Kearney celebrate completion of the new ramp
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Here’s a Birthday Gift for You!

MEMBERS OF

 EDWARD DOUGLASS WHITE COUNCIL

1 FREE BIRTHDAY DINNER

If you are a member of EDW #2473 and were born this month, clip this

coupon and present it at any of our Friday Night Supper Club Dinners and

your meal is on the house. Bring your family and friends!

Please print your name, the month and the day of your birthday and your

member number and let us help you celebrate!

Name _________________________________________________

Birth Date (Month & Day) ________________________________

Member # _____________________________________________

SUPPER CLUB SPECIALS FOR JUNE

Friday, June 3rd

Full rack baby back ribs

Friday, June 10th

Grilled, citrus chicken breast with summer salsa

Friday, June 17th

Bacon wrapped pork tenderloin with roasted vegetable
coulis

Friday, June 24th

Smothered New York Strip steak

Dear patrons,
In recent months we have had to cancel Supper Club

numerous times due to a lack of reservations. It takes a
great deal of labor and food preparation for the Supper
Club to operate which comes as a substantial cost for

the Club. In turn, this does not make it financially
responsible to prepare for ten or twelve people. In order

to continue with the tradition of the Supper Club, we
must increase the turnout for it. Club management feels
that we offer a great product at a very reasonable price

with friendly and prompt service. If there is anything that
the membership feels would help improve the Supper

Club your suggestions are welcome. You may call us at
(703) 536-9656 Xt.#1 or email us at

brettcbac@aol.com.
You may make reservations at anytime but we need to
have a reasonable, expected turnout by 3:00 pm Friday

JOIN US FOR OUR ANNUAL
FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST

Sunday, June 19th
9:00 am – 12:00 noon

FFFFFamily Buffetamily Buffetamily Buffetamily Buffetamily Buffet
Sunday, June 5Sunday, June 5Sunday, June 5Sunday, June 5Sunday, June 5ththththth

3:00pm until 6:00pm3:00pm until 6:00pm3:00pm until 6:00pm3:00pm until 6:00pm3:00pm until 6:00pm
FFFFFeaturingeaturingeaturingeaturingeaturing

Roast brRoast brRoast brRoast brRoast breast of turkey with stuffing andeast of turkey with stuffing andeast of turkey with stuffing andeast of turkey with stuffing andeast of turkey with stuffing and
gravygravygravygravygravy

Meatloaf and mashed potatoesMeatloaf and mashed potatoesMeatloaf and mashed potatoesMeatloaf and mashed potatoesMeatloaf and mashed potatoes

GREAT SUCCESS FOR OUR
NEW WEEKLY DINNERS!

Both of our prime rib and spaghetti dinners were hits in
the council home in April! Mark your calendars for

June, you won’t be disappointed!

Wednesday, June 1st and 15th

Come and enjoy our tender prime rib dinner which will
melt in your mouth and comes with salad, potato and

vegetable of the day! You can also choose to have your
prime rib hand carved drenched in its own juices and
served on a warm, fresh roll with the Chef’s special

horseradish and chive cream on the side
Dinner price is $12.50 - Sandwich $6.50 with fries

Wednesday, June 9th and 23rd

Mama Mia! Come up and have a generous portion of
tender spaghetti with our

Chefs home made meat sauce, Italian salad and garlic
bread.

Price is $8.00

Mondays through Fridays enjoy daily Happy Times from
3:00pm until 7:00pm featuring $1.50 domestic beers, daily

bar snacks and Friday night complimentary appetizers
Don’t forget, every Saturday night we’ve got made to

order NY Strip steak dinners $12.50 and our Burger and
a beer night every Tuesday starting at 6:00 pm

WE WANT TO KEEP YOU INFORMED!
If you would like us to keep you up to date on happenings

around the club please feel free to send us your email
address! It will be a great way to remind you of upcoming
events.

Please send your address to brettcbac@aol.com and get
connected!

We promise not to litter your inbox with useless email
and your address will remain confidential in the manage-
ment office.
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Let My 27 Years Experience

Work For You!

6035A WILSON 6035A WILSON 6035A WILSON 6035A WILSON 6035A WILSON BLVD.BLVD.BLVD.BLVD.BLVD.

ARLINGTON, VA 22205ARLINGTON, VA 22205ARLINGTON, VA 22205ARLINGTON, VA 22205ARLINGTON, VA 22205

(703) 534-7210(703) 534-7210(703) 534-7210(703) 534-7210(703) 534-7210

TIM MURPHYTIM MURPHYTIM MURPHYTIM MURPHYTIM MURPHY

Support Our Sponsors
For Advertising Information call Bill Campbell at 703-569-0646 or kcbillc@aeitv.net

BRADLEY R. COURY

ATTORNEY AND COUNSELOR AT LAW

6870 ELM STREET SUITE 200

MCLEAN, VA 22101-6954

TEL: (703) 847-9671

FAX: (703) 893-6751

8451-B Hilltop Rd. • Fairfax, VA 22031

703-560-7755

J. NUGENT & SONS, INC
Heating & Air Conditioning

Sales - Service - Installation

Humidifiers - Electronic Air Cleaners

Boilers - Hot Water Healer

Pat Nugent Steve Nugent

(703) 356 7499

(703) 855-1655
Long & Foster

Arlington’s Favorite Realtors

Bob & Tricia

CLARK

Life • Term Life
Annuities • Long Term Care

IRA • Retirement
 Education

Harry Canter Agency
301-262-4300

Robert J. Canter, Jr., FICF, LUTCF
301-952-0180

Robert A. Monagan, PGK, FIC
301-758-1155

Stephen M. Clites
240-375-1372

LIFE
INSURANCE

A. M. BEST: A++ STANDARD & POORS: AAA

Commercial

Residential

MURPHY FUNERAL HOMESMURPHY FUNERAL HOMESMURPHY FUNERAL HOMESMURPHY FUNERAL HOMESMURPHY FUNERAL HOMES

Robert J. Murphy, FounderRobert J. Murphy, FounderRobert J. Murphy, FounderRobert J. Murphy, FounderRobert J. Murphy, Founder
Barry M. Murphy, PresidentBarry M. Murphy, PresidentBarry M. Murphy, PresidentBarry M. Murphy, PresidentBarry M. Murphy, President

ArlingtonArlingtonArlingtonArlingtonArlington Falls ChurchFalls ChurchFalls ChurchFalls ChurchFalls Church
4510 Wilson Blvd. 1102 West Broad St.
920-4800 533-0341

RICHARD
GANLEY

703-534-4311

QUALITY REAL ESTATE
SERVICE

EXPERIENCED, CARING

EDW MEMBER FOR 34 YEARS
NATIVE ARLINGTONIAN

I WILL HELP YOU MAKE
GOOD DECISIONS

Email: Richard.ganley@verizon.net

Richardganley.com

LONG AND FOSTER

Herrlein Corporation
General Contractor

Asphalt, Brick, Concrete

703-237-0935 Office
703-795-7539

Licensed & Insured

4926 26th Street North
Arlington, VA 22207

John F. Herrlein
President

(703) 352-2700

AB & S SYSTEMS
Security Specialists

For all your alarm needs call the professionals

24/7 MONITORING $25.00 PER MONTH

Medical alert, Fire & Burglar

Residential & commercial

Free Estimates

703-451-6262

Member K of C Jim Carmody

Your Home Mortgage Expert

Michael P. Nester
Senior Mortgage Consultant
HomeFirst Mortgage Corp.

703-981-4476

EDW Member since 1981

SPACE AVAILABLE

John A. DiNucci

COUNSELOR & ATTORNEY AT LAW

ADMITTED: DC, MD, VA, & NY

7700 LEESBURG PIKE • SUITE 252
FALLS CHURCH, VIRGINIA 22043

TEL: (703) 821-4232
FAX: (703) 790-9863

SPACE AVAILABLE
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7:00 p.m.

Fish Club 7:30 p.m.

Council Meeting
7:30 p.m.

CH Happy Hour
 5:30 p.m.

Supper Club
6:30 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

CH Burger Night

6:30 p.m.

Board Meeting

7:00 p.m.

Bowling 7:30 p.m.

CH Happy Hour
5:30 p.m.

Supper Club
6:30 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

K of C Retirees
11:00 a.m.

Toastmasters
7:30 p.m.

Council and Columbus
Club Meeting Meeting

7:30 p.m.
Ladies U-Knighted

7:30 p.m.

KnightLife Deadline

Golf Shenandoah
9:00 a.m.

Fourth Degree Meeting
6:45 p.m.

Bridge 7:00 p.m.

K of C Retirees
11:00 a.m.

Family Buffet
3:00 - 6:00 p.m

Golf Trip
Pinehurst, NC
June 5 - June 8

Father’s Day Breakfast
9:00 a.m - 12:00 Noon

Father’s Day Luau
5:00 p.m.


